
STRATEGIC OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE: RECOMMENDATIONS AND OUTCOMES 
 
 

MEETING 
DATE REPORT TITLE RECOMMENDATIONS OUTCOMES 

21.09.23 Transport Network Review 
Business Case & Post 16 
Travel Options 

RECOMMENDED to Cabinet the need for 
Rutland County Council to provide the non-
statutory post-16 transport services. 
 

Cabinet 17.10.23 
 
The Chair confirmed that the Transport 
Network report was on the agenda for the 
meeting and that Cabinet would refer to 
Post 16 when that report was discussed. 
 
RESOLVED 
That Cabinet: 
 
a) NOTED the outcomes of the post-16 

(P16) transport options review (stage 1) 
as set out in exempt Appendix B. 

 
b) APPROVED the next steps of the P16 

transport options review (stage 2). 
20.04.23 Minerals Authority Contract: 

Update Report 
1. RECOMMENDED to the Leader that 

minerals waste was explicitly identified 
within a portfolio and that the Portfolio 
Holder and Members received a 
quarterly overview report regarding the 
progress of the minerals waste contract 
and the monitoring visits and that the 
details of the monitoring visits should be 
shared with the Rutland Quarry Forum. 

2. RECOMMENDED that Cabinet 
considered the SMART objectives within 
the Minerals Waste Contract and 
developed them to be SMART i.e. more 
robust. 

Cabinet 17.10.23 
 
The Portfolio Holder confirmed the planning 
functions around Minerals and Waste were 
recognised as important and were explicitly 
identified within the responsibilities of the 
Portfolio Holder for Planning. 
 
The Leader was pleased and felt it was an 
excellent step forward that the Council’s 
Planning Officers could upskill and deal with 
minerals. 
 
The Leader also felt that Cabinet had 
adequately dealt with the Scrutiny 
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3. RECOMMENDED to Cabinet that the 
minimum planning conditions as detailed 
in the Greetham Quarry contract should 
be adopted as the standard for future 
quarrying contracts by Rutland County 
Council. 

4. RECOMMENDED that Cabinet should 
undertake to investigate a plan to 
increase minerals monitoring and 
enforcement skills/resource and review 
potential funding through the Local Plan 
funds, monitoring visits and planning 
fees.  

recommendations at the current stage as it 
was still currently ongoing. 
 
RESOLVED 
That Cabinet CONSIDERED the 
recommendations from the Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee alongside the updated 
information set out in the report. 
 
Cabinet 06.06.23 
The first recommendation was accepted and 
Councillor Paul Browne’s Cabinet Portfolio 
was amended by the Leader to include 
specific responsibility for Minerals.  
 
The other recommendations were felt by 
Cabinet to require more detailed 
consideration.  Councillor P Browne would 
work with officers and report back to Cabinet 
on 12th September 2023. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


